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Officers 
President Betty Gansky 
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Board Members at Large 
Scott Adams Sr., June Feigenblatt, 
Tracey Guziejka  
 

Training Coordinators 
Agility Leslie Granville-Smith 
Nose Work Judy McPartland 
Obedience June Feigenblatt 
Rally Scott T Adams Sr. 
Tracking Diana Johnson-Ford 
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Lead Lines  
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otcvolunteerhours@gmail.com 
 

Club Information 
P:    561-841-4040 
A:    1250 Gateway Rd. Lake Park FL   
W:   otcpbc.org 
E:     otcpbc@gmail.com 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Upcoming Events 
 

June 
Obedience Show n Go - 6/1 @OTCPBC 
 
Obedience Trial - 6/7 & 6/8 @OTCPBC Judge 
Deborah P Neufeld 
 
Agility Trial - 6/13-6/15 Bratty Paws Dog Plex 
Punta Gorda, FL Judge Gill Chapman 
 
Obedience Show n Go - 6/29 @OTCPBC 
 

July 
Membership Meeting - 7/7 via Zoom 7PM 
 
Rally Show n Go - 7/13 @OTCPBC 
 
Rally Trial - 7/19 & 7/20 @OTCPBC Judges 
Carol Ann Klein, Marlene Becker 
 

August 
Agility Trial -8/15-8/17 Bratty Paws Dog Plex 
Punta Gorda, FL Judge Jack Cadalso 
 
Obedience Show n Go - 8/24 @OTCPBC 
 
Event premiums are or will be posted to 
otcpbc.org and akc.org as they become 
available. 
 

As always volunteers are needed for all 
club events and are the key to successful 
trials. Please contact the event chair as 
listed in the premium if you are interested in 
helping at an event.  



 

Meeting Minutes 

Board of Directors & General Meeting Minutes – None Provided  

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

Reminder: 
Next Meeting   

July 7, 2025 7PM  
Via Zoom 

 
 
 
 
 

 



Kudos & Thank Yous 
Gold & Silver Member Dinner 
On Sunday February 23rd OTC had the 1st Anniversary Dinner for Gold & Silver members 
who had achieved this title since pre-COVID in 2019. There were 4 members in all:  Fran 
Smith & Peggy Deminico over 50 years. Betty Gansky 27 years & Jean Dumont 25 years. We 
had a WONDERFUL dinner at the "Raindancer" restaurant in WPB. All four brought a 
guest: Fran brought her sister Margi, Peggy her roommate Charlona, Betty her husband 
Jeff & Jean her sister Barbara who was visiting from England. The food was wonderful!  
The waiter was on top of everything. The room was lit by candlelight only. That could be 
the reason that on one thought to take a picture! LOL!  It was enjoyed by all. 
 
Betty  

 
 

 
OTCPBC Ann Marie Scripko Workshop 

 
OTCPBC would like to offer a huge amount of gratitude to Ron and Luci Seeley who 
hosted the Ann Marie Scripko Obedience Training Workshop this past weekend. 
 
Ron and Luci put in an inordinate amount of time and effort to bring this workshop to 
fruition and success. Their past experience with Ann Marie and their offer to bring her 
talents to our club was just fantastic. 
 
Ann Marie was an excellent educator and her presentation skills were spot on. She 
made time for each and every dog entered and took the time to make everyone 
comfortable and appreciated. 
 
This was a two-day seminar, and over 20 club members participated. The first day 
covered more basic skills and motivation, while the second day moved to more 
advanced techniques. 
 
Ann Marie has recently relocated to Florida from New Jersey and is planning on 
opening her own training center in Sumterville which is in Mid-west Florida. 
 
She would be welcome to come back to OTCPBC any time, as our membership has and 
could continue to benefit from her expertise and guidance. 
  
Again…thank you so much Ron and Luci for making this opportunity for the club a 
reality. 

OTCPBC Board of Directors 
 
 

 
 

 
 



OTCPBC Ann Marie Scripko Workshop 

 
 

On February 22 & 23, 2025, OTCPBC had the distinct pleasure to host an Ann Marie 
Scripko Obedience Workshop. The workshop focused on problem solving issues presented 
by the 22 attendees. Ann provided a questionnaire that allowed each participant to 
provide a synopsis of the issues they are having. Saturday focused mostly on Novice or 
basic obedience problems. Sunday Ann Marie provided solutions for Open & Utility issues. 
 
Every person that had a working spot had several opportunities to get on the floor for 
either individual or group exercises that addressed their issue. Ann Marie’s approach is 
one that includes games that all dogs love to play. The dogs were learning how to perfect 
an exercise while having fun. For that matter, the handlers found themselves 
participating in games with their dogs that helped to solve the problems they are having 
without ever presenting a “formal” picture for the dog. Tails were wagging, ears were up, 
and the dogs worked happily and fast. All I heard all weekend long were compliments on 
what everyone was learning and how much fun the training was. I truly believe Ann Marie 
was able to demonstrate that there are training methods that we can use to teach our 
dogs while having fun. Ann Marie 
was able to put the F U N back in obedience for all. Here are some quotes from our 
attendees: 
 
Marti Hohman - “Ann Marie shared several helpful suggestions about how to move my 
day-to-day practice with Jesse towards show ring preparation. She knew exactly what toy 
to add to my training bag to improve us both and helped me start requiring more of my 
youngster”. 
 
June Feigenblatt – “Anne Marie was spot on” 
 



Emily Mardis – “What a wonderful learning opportunity." 
 
If you were not able to attend this workshop, you owe it to yourself to look for future 
workshops that Ann Marie does and see how she can help you and your dog. It was a fun 
weekend that ignited everyone’s newfound excitement for dog training. I hope to be able 
to invite her back again soon. 

Ron Seeley 
 

 
January 2025 Scent Work Trial 

 
Another successful Scent Work Trial under our belts! We had over 40 teams and 300 runs 
over the weekend, with two trials each day running concurrently. In the building on 
Saturday, we had Advanced Handler Discrimination and Interiors Novice – Excellent and on 
Sunday, Advanced 
Handler Discrimination and Containers Novice – Excellent. 
 
In the Practice Field we had Novice Handler Discrimination and Novice and Advanced 
Buried both days. 

Field with visual barriers setup 

 
Novice Handler Discrimination & Novice Buried Search Areas 

 



In the building there were eight separate search areas set up. In the Practice field, six search 
areas. These set-ups supported a total of twenty classes each day, three of the four odor 
elements and two Handler Discrimination levels. 

 

Interiors and Advanced Handler Discrimination Search Areas 

Novice and Excellent Container Search Areas 
It is no small task to host this event – so many moving parts and props galore. Many thanks 
to our incomparable Judges; Judy McPartland and Fran Smith, as well as our two 
provisional Judges, Marti Hohmann and Carol E. Happel. It’s a nice bonus to fulfill our 
constitutional requirements to assist provisionary judges to reach their goals. All the Judges 
were knowledgeable, professional and a pleasure to work with. 
 
So many volunteers to thank. Many old friends who have been volunteering for many years 
as well as many new members and potential members who stepped up and did a great job. 
And Obedience students recruited by their instructor. It would be impossible to hold these 
events without all of them. Please forgive me if I’ve missed anyone – if so, it wasn’t intended. 
 
Angel Andrews, Joy Annunziato, Linda Bowes, Tricia Boychuk, Steve Campbell, Brian De 
Carlo, Jane Craig, Jean DuMont, Marie Forgach, Lynn Groth, MaryAnn Hamzy, Mitchell 
Harbison, Janet Jenkins, Karen Jones, Andi Katzman, Donna Kornmeyer, Margi Lehnertz, 
Sandy Mann, Tim Peppard, Celeste Platte, Cindy Ponga, Cyndi Porter, Lou Richards and 
Wendy Wingfield, Jessica Rivera and Derek Weiss, Diane Sedberry, Rose Siebeneck, Lindsey 
Smith, Lorene and Matt Taylor, Storey Wenger, Judy Wetzel and Judy Wilpon. 
 
A special thank you to the Trial Secretary, Mary Wright! She makes an incredibly difficult job 
seem effortless. 

Nancy Honchar, Trial Chairperson 
 



April 2025 Rally Trials 
 

We would like to extend a HUGE thanks to all of those who participated and 
volunteered the Rally Obedience Trials at the Club April 26 th and 27th. 
 
Participants earned a total of 17 TITLES during the 4 trials we held! 
 
We had two excellent and consistent judges in Jeanette Rogers and Nancy Watson 
who both took time to speak with and guide those trialing and were great at 
explaining and answering any questions put towards them.  
 
We were privileged to witness a milestone event with Diane Sedberry and her dog 
Ryder!  
 

THIS TEAM EARNED THEIR RALLY CHAMPION TITLE 
Diane we are all so proud of you and Ryder achieving the ultimate goal in Rally 
 
We could not have run the successful trial without the help of all our volunteers, as 
they are the ones who make everything happen so well, and makes OTCPBC the 
club it is. 
 
Our table stewards were Luci Seeley who kept the trials running smoothly and the 
judges happy, as well as Peggy DeMinico as the perfect timer and helped break 
several ties throughout the events. 
 
Special thanks to all of our other stewards and volunteers… Emily Mardis, Robin 
Landen, Linda Sedlacek, Char Czermann, Marge Butcher and Rose Siebeneck (the 
Tiparillo girl) who all worked tirelessly so hard above and beyond with their assigned 
tasks and more as needed. 
 
Kelly McDonough and Lucy Carr kept all of the exhibitors caffeinated and snacked, 
and made sure all of the volunteers were well fed and taken care of Saturday and 
Sunday with the tastiest of cuisines. 
 
Susan Minix was outstanding as the Trial Secretary. There is so much work involved 
in that position; Susan made it look easy. 
 
Scott Adams as Co-Chair and Chief Ring Steward - what can you say? He’s 
AWESOME! 
 
We have 4 more Rally trials coming up July 19 th and 20 th …Be sure to register early 
as we filled up in only one and three-quarters hours last time! 
 
We also wanted to give accolades to Kelly McDonough for creating the “Don’t Quit” 
award in memory of her beloved Rosey…It was given out at each trial in a raffle of 
any team that did not qualify in their run. It is a heartfelt gesture truly appreciated 
by each recipient. 
 
Thank you again to all who participated! 
 
 
 



April 2025 NACSW Nosework Trials 
 
Thanks to the generous work of volunteers, the Obedience Training Club of Palm 
BeachCounty hosted its third NACSW sanctioned trial event during the weekend of 
April 26-27,2025. The trial was held at the St. Lucie County Fairgrounds in Fort 
Pierce, the same site as its first NACSW trial in 2017. 
 
This weekend we held four trials, two each day. Two of the trials were Element 
Specialty Trials designed to test the team’s ability to search specific elements. The 
level 1 Exterior (L1E) trial included four searches of Exterior areas, the Level 1 
Containers (L1C) included four container searches with containers set in different 
areas and configurations. The NW1 and NW2 searches tested the team’s ability to 
search all four elements, Exteriors, Interiors, Vehicles, and Containers in a single 
trial. To title in any of the trials teams needed to find all the hides in every search 
with no false calls. Hidden within four containers in the NW2 container search were 
distractors, a toy, some bread, orange pieces and a hard-boiled egg. NW2 had five 
searches (two separate Interior searches). 
 
NACSW sanctioned trials require specific trial officials at a trial. There must be a 
Certifying Official who finalizes the areas to be used in each search, sets the hides, 
supervises the judges and ensures that the trial follows NACSW trial standards. In 
addition, trials need to have two NACSW approved judges and a trained Score 
Room Lead. We were happy to welcome Natalie McManus from the St Louis MO 
area as our Certifying Official, Sinead Imbaro (Police and Military K9 Instructor at 
K9 Protected) from Miami, Michael Hadsell (of Peace River K9 Search and Rescue 
https://www.prsar.org/) from Englewood, Fl, as our two judges and Steve Stirrat 
from Gainesville as our Score Room Lead. 
 
Competitors may not volunteer in a trial in which they are competing. The four 
trials over the two days, had a total of 17 searches, each requiring timers, stewards, 
videographers (for quality control videos required by and sent to NACSW), staging 
and traffic guides, dogs in white with handlers, score room assistants (data entry 
and verification of scores), folks lending vehicles for searches, and then set-up, 
clean-up and transport of materials. 
 
Lauren Walsh deserves huge thanks for recruiting, organizing and training 
volunteers. And then, yeoman service in working with the Certifying Official, 
Natalie, on the design of the flow to and from each of the search areas. 
 
While competitors were able to crate in an air-conditioned exhibit hall, Officials 
and volunteers spent most of their time outdoors. For officials and volunteers the 
day started at 7:00 am, ending at 6 pm on Saturday and after 3 pm on Sunday. 
 
Key Volunteers for the weekend:

 



 
 
In addition to volunteers with specific trial roles, Fran Smith, Storey Wenger, Jane 
Craig and Lindsey Smith transported supplies to Fort Pierce and helped set up on 
Friday. Andi Katzman, Jane Craig, Rosie Feeley, Lindsey Smith, Fran Smith, Barb 
Didjurgis, Donna Kornmeyer and Lynda Bowes cleaned up and transported 
supplies on Sunday. 
 
Cynthia Porter performed pre-trial battery charging and checks on the very 
essential walkie talkies used during the trial to manage the flow from the exhibit 
hall to each of the search areas. Lauren picked the Certifying Official, Natalie 
McManus up at the airport. Jane Craig hosted Natalie overnight, Sunday, and 
brought her to the airport for her flight on Monday morning. 
 
We welcomed competitors from all over Florida, with the farthest coming from 
Tallahassee. And it was special to welcome back folks who had competed at our 
trial at this site in 2017. 
 
On Saturday in the Level 1 Exterior Trial (L1E) 20 teams ran and 13 titled; NW2, 26 
teams ran, 7 titled. On Sunday in NW1, 25 teams ran, 15 titled; L1 Containers (L1C) , 
23 teams ran, 10 Titled. That is a 
total of 45 perfect teams for the 
weekend! 
 
For NACSW the fundamental 
nature of the sport is to expose 
the team to real-life search 
scenarios with varying terrains 
and environments. The St. Lucie 
County Fairgrounds provided 
some very nice real life areas to 
use for searches. Staff were 
helpful and friendly. We utilized 
areas ranging from the 
restrooms and horse arena in Adams to various barns along the mall. 
 
Below find some examples of search areas. 



 



 
Photos courtesy of club member, Lindsey Smith.  
https://www.lsphotosmith.com/Dog-Shows-Trials/Nose-Work/OTC-NACSW-Trial-2025 
 
Again, thank you to everyone who volunteered at and supported this trial 
weekend. Thank you also to club members and Board members who have 
supported this new sport at OTCPBC since our first classes in 2015 and our first 
NACSW Odor Recognition Test (ORT) in 2016. 

-Judy McPartland 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.lsphotosmith.com/Dog-
https://www.lsphotosmith.com/Dog-Shows-Trials/Nose-Work/OTC-NACSW-Trial-2025


May 2025 Heart & Paw Celebration 
 
 
OTC participated in the 
"Heart & Paw Celebration" 
held at "John Prince Park" 
on Saturday 5/17.  It was an 
early morning for all who 
volunteered.  Sign-up for 
the "Fit Dog" walk was at 
7:30 AM. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Beside the "Fit Dog" walk Susan 
gave a CGC evaluation to 
anyone at the park that wanted 
to participate. 
 
I can't thank Susan Minix 
enough for all of the work she 
put into this event before, 
during & after as well as the 
wonderful volunteers who 
without them this event would 
not be possible: Susan Minix, 
Scott Adams, Robin Landen, 
Chris Sedlacek, Bobbi Nettles, 
Libby Vasiliou and Jeff Gansky 
 
Betty Gansky 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 



Brags 
 

Fate took 1st place in the Utility B class at the 
Jupiter Tequesta Dog Club trial on Saturday 
March 15th.  She also won 3rd place in Open 
B class the same day giving her 29th UDX 
leg.  This is a phenomenal achievement for a 
Yorkie.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Aura earned her Beginner Novice title on 
Saturday March 15th at the Jupiter Tequesta 
Dog Club earning her Beginner Novice title 
with a whopping score of 199! 
 
Aura has placed 1st in all of her Beginner 
Novice trials:  196 1/2:  197 & a 199.  I look 
forward to continue working with her for 
future titles.  She will be 2 the end of April. 

 

Betty  

 

 
Fate once again has been invited to the NOC (National Obedience Championship) 
being held at Purina Events Center in MO.  This is the 4th year she's been invited.   
 
Fate is as a very small dog weighing in at 4lb. 7 oz. We don't attend the all-Breed 
competition she would be up-against but it is truly an honor to be invited. 
 
Betty & 
Fate, UDX2, OM3, RAE, XFP. T2BP, MXPB, MJP4, PAX 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
Fiona earned her Trick Dog Novice 
and Trick Dog Intermediate titles 
at 6 1/2 months!!! 
 
Angel Andrews 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
I am pleased to announce that I have 
expanded beyond being just a "Scent 
Work" person. Kai and I have obtained 
our Novice Rally Obedience title. He is my 
first Novice Rally dog, and I am proud of 
his accomplishments. Our scores were 90, 
96, and 98.  

Storey Wenger 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
We competed at the 2nd Jupiter Tequesta Dog Club - JTDC scent work trial! 
What a blast it was!  

 
Aries qualified 6 out of 
6 runs and placed in 
each one . She 
earned her title in 
Advance Exterior and 
Novice Containers 
(finally). She’s now 
completed every 
element in Novice 
earning her an SWN 
title!!! Last but not least 
she earned her first 
ELITE title in Advance 
Interiors!  
 
 
 

 
Kai qualified 4 out of 4 runs 
and placed in each except one 

. He also earned his Novice 
Exteriors title.  
 
 
 
 
I couldn’t be prouder of these 
two!  
 
Thank you, Lindsey, for 
spending your birthday 
weekend capturing some of 
my fav moments with these 
two!  
 
Thank you so very much for all the coaching Lauren with Search Tall has 
provided to us! She was the judge this weekend alongside Carol Happel!  
 
Thank you to the trial chair (Barbara) and the trial secretary (Mary). It was a 
fun and safe event! 
 
Storey Wegner 



 

 

GOT BRAGS, Birthdays or other 
announcements to share? 

Email: leadlines.otcpbc@gmail.com 

 
 

 
 
 
Just like that, my Novice Rally dog has 
attained an Intermediate Rally title. We 
earned scores of 84, 91, and 93. I would 
like to express gratitude to the judges for 
their constructive yet encouraging 
feedback. Kai and I are thoroughly 
enjoying the process of setting up 
courses and acquiring new signs. We 
eagerly anticipate our next challenge, 
advancing to the next level and 
competing off-leash. 
 
Storey Wegner 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:leadlines.otcpbc@gmail.com


 
CHAMPION TRACKER SKYE 

CT Debonair JJ Celebrates Freedom CD BN RN TDU BCAT SCA SIN SHDN DS DJ TKN 

 
I am thrilled to announce that Skye passed his TDX at the Atlanta 
Obedience Club test on December 8, 2024, officially earning his CT 

(Champion Tracker) title! It was a chilly Georgia morning and Skye was 
brilliant, pulling me along the 3+ hour aged 810-yard track, executing 6 
turns, finding and handing me the intermediate articles, ignoring the 

cross-tracks, and navigating 
the TDX obstacles. He started the track at 10:40 a.m. and he found the glove 

at 10:53 a.m. 



 
My sweet, beautiful Skye earned his CT and his place among the “legends”. 
He is my magic dog, and I’m truly humbled and amazed every day that he’s 

my dog! 
 

A big thank you to OTCPBC and Betty Gansky for helping make our 
celebration even more special with a beautiful title ribbon, presented by my 

mentors, Ron and Luci Seeley!  
 

 
I’m especially grateful to 
Skye’s amazing breeder 
Debbi Cole, for trusting 

me with this 
once-in-a-lifetime poodle, 

and thank you to 
everyone who has 

supported us along this 
incredible journey. 

 
Tricia Boychuk and CT 

Skye 
 
 





 
Gunner was entered in his first 
NACSW NW2 trial in Shady Hills, FL on 
March 29th.  
 
He picked up 1st Place in Exteriors, 
2nd Place in Containers and 2nd 
Place in the two in Interior searches 
and ended up finishing 1st Place 
Overall! Thanks to Instructor Lauren. 
 

Jane Craig 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

Reyne got her NW1 title on Friday, 
March 28th in Shady Hills, FL.  

 
Thanks to the Hoppin in the Hills for 

hosting and running such a nice 
trial. 

 
Cynthia Porter 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Josh had a fun 
weekend at his first 
National Association of 
Canine Scent Work 
Trial passing all four 
searches (containers, 
exteriors, interiors and 
vehicles) to earn his 
NW1 Title in a very 
challenging 
environment at St 
Lucie Fairgrounds. 
 
 
 

Thank you to the Obedience Training Club of Palm Beach County for hosting 
this trial. Judy McPartland, Trial Secretary, Lauren Walsh, Volunteer   
 



 
Coordinator and to all the volunteers who gave up their weekend so we could 
have fun with our dogs! 
 
Thank you to Natalie McManus, our 
Certifying Official and to our judges, 
Michael Hadsell and Sinead Imbarro. 
 
We would be remiss if we didn’t give 
a big “shout out” to Lauren Walsh of 
Search Tall for her outstanding 
classes and her guidance with Josh 
in Nose Work!   
 
 
Congratulations to all who 
competed this weekend! 
Donna Kornmeyer 
 

 
 
Aries and I competed at our FIRST National Association of Canine Scent 
Work Trial at St. Lucie Fairgrounds in Ft Pierce.  
 
Saturday was a half day and she earned a Level 1  Element Specialty title 
in Exteriors. 

 
 



 
Sunday was our long but fun day 
running the NW1 trial in the am and 
successfully titling after passing all four 
elements (Vehicles, Interiors, Exteriors 
and Containers) at the same trial with a 
perfect score of 100!! We received great 
feedback and even a pronounced run 
for interiors!  
 
In the afternoon we powered through 4 
runs of containers earning her Level 1 
Element Specialty title in Containers.  

 
I'm so proud of Aries. She may have 
been distracted from time to time with 
all the new smells like bird poop and 
farm animals, but after gracefully 
guiding her through it she worked like a 
champ and never gave up on me! We 
may not have had any placements and 
 
certainly not the fastest but we worked as a team￼ and accomplished a 
goal we set (I set).  
 
Our club couldn’t put on this great event without all the hard work from 
our Trial Secretary: Judy, Volunteer Coordinator: Lauren and all the 
amazing volunteers who gave up their day so I can play with my dog! Let’s 
not forget the amazing Lindsey Smith and her husband who always 
captures these great memories!  
 
Special thanks to the Certifying Official: Natalie McManus and our Judges: 
Sinead Imbarro, Michael Hadsell who were all so amazing even with all the 
heat!  
 
We can’t wait for the next one!      
Storey Wegner 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Willow and I participated in our first National Association of Canine Scent Work 
(NACSW) trial this weekend. 333 is my number in numerology that always 
comes up for me. We earned our NW1 title with an overall ranking of 3rd place 
and a Pronounced in our Interior run, we also earned our specialty element 
titles in both Exterior and Container, both with an overall ranking of 3rd 
place..3-3-3! Good things come in 3’s.  

 
We were able to share 
this experience with our 
besties Marni Ivy Bellavia 
Bodhi and Phoenix.  
 
Huge congratulations to 
team Bellavia, Bodhi 
earned his NW1 title with 
placements and Phoenix 
earned both specialty 
element titles, Exterior 
and Containers with 
placements. We always 
encourage each other 
along the way so it was so 
nice to be able to 
experience this together.  
 
All 3 dogs were in one 
crate so it looked like a 
Chinese fire drill every 
time we had to take a dog 
out for their run. 
 

Special thanks to our trainer Lauren Walsh Search Tall for your patience, 
encouragement and amazing coaching. 
 
It was a pleasure to trial under two fantastic judges, Sinead Imbaro and Michael 
Hurlocker who greeted us with a smile and some giggles and provided us with 
great feedback and encouragement. Thank you to our CO Natalie McManus for 
all of the great hides and all of your assistance along the way. 
 
Judy McPartland thank you so much for bringing NACSW to South Florida  
 
To all the volunteers who kept us in line guiding us where to go and not to go! 
Lindsey Smith and her hubby for photos and videos. Thank you all for giving up 
your weekend for us. 

Terri Cannici & Marni Bellavia 

https://www.facebook.com/NACSW?__cft__[0]=AZXccpA69CqY-2SYoDLCpCf37xMYrBaffHfNhCtoyjw8Ue_usTqcD9QiMnTw1fQZe_CSNQ5iWlWQhpKPAmltv5YyDJvfThMIzw4oHxdBU0FR_NXh-e9UedJ3GDzkzC116jZhID0iJXJ7HcoYRtmMYw__yh0blFb6-vu4wxIY1TEdLg&__tn__=-]K*F
https://www.facebook.com/marni.bellavia?__cft__[0]=AZXccpA69CqY-2SYoDLCpCf37xMYrBaffHfNhCtoyjw8Ue_usTqcD9QiMnTw1fQZe_CSNQ5iWlWQhpKPAmltv5YyDJvfThMIzw4oHxdBU0FR_NXh-e9UedJ3GDzkzC116jZhID0iJXJ7HcoYRtmMYw__yh0blFb6-vu4wxIY1TEdLg&__tn__=-]K*F
https://www.facebook.com/lauren.walsh.338?__cft__[0]=AZXccpA69CqY-2SYoDLCpCf37xMYrBaffHfNhCtoyjw8Ue_usTqcD9QiMnTw1fQZe_CSNQ5iWlWQhpKPAmltv5YyDJvfThMIzw4oHxdBU0FR_NXh-e9UedJ3GDzkzC116jZhID0iJXJ7HcoYRtmMYw__yh0blFb6-vu4wxIY1TEdLg&__tn__=-]K*F
https://www.facebook.com/SearchTall?__cft__[0]=AZXccpA69CqY-2SYoDLCpCf37xMYrBaffHfNhCtoyjw8Ue_usTqcD9QiMnTw1fQZe_CSNQ5iWlWQhpKPAmltv5YyDJvfThMIzw4oHxdBU0FR_NXh-e9UedJ3GDzkzC116jZhID0iJXJ7HcoYRtmMYw__yh0blFb6-vu4wxIY1TEdLg&__tn__=-]K*F
https://www.facebook.com/SineadImbaro?__cft__[0]=AZXccpA69CqY-2SYoDLCpCf37xMYrBaffHfNhCtoyjw8Ue_usTqcD9QiMnTw1fQZe_CSNQ5iWlWQhpKPAmltv5YyDJvfThMIzw4oHxdBU0FR_NXh-e9UedJ3GDzkzC116jZhID0iJXJ7HcoYRtmMYw__yh0blFb6-vu4wxIY1TEdLg&__tn__=-]K*F
https://www.facebook.com/charis1305?__cft__[0]=AZXccpA69CqY-2SYoDLCpCf37xMYrBaffHfNhCtoyjw8Ue_usTqcD9QiMnTw1fQZe_CSNQ5iWlWQhpKPAmltv5YyDJvfThMIzw4oHxdBU0FR_NXh-e9UedJ3GDzkzC116jZhID0iJXJ7HcoYRtmMYw__yh0blFb6-vu4wxIY1TEdLg&__tn__=-]K*F
https://www.facebook.com/judy.mcpartland?__cft__[0]=AZXccpA69CqY-2SYoDLCpCf37xMYrBaffHfNhCtoyjw8Ue_usTqcD9QiMnTw1fQZe_CSNQ5iWlWQhpKPAmltv5YyDJvfThMIzw4oHxdBU0FR_NXh-e9UedJ3GDzkzC116jZhID0iJXJ7HcoYRtmMYw__yh0blFb6-vu4wxIY1TEdLg&__tn__=-]K*F
https://www.facebook.com/LSPhotosmith?__cft__[0]=AZXccpA69CqY-2SYoDLCpCf37xMYrBaffHfNhCtoyjw8Ue_usTqcD9QiMnTw1fQZe_CSNQ5iWlWQhpKPAmltv5YyDJvfThMIzw4oHxdBU0FR_NXh-e9UedJ3GDzkzC116jZhID0iJXJ7HcoYRtmMYw__yh0blFb6-vu4wxIY1TEdLg&__tn__=-]K*F


 
 

 
Gunner TDU 

  
After a year of 

training, Gunner 
earned his urban 

tracking TDU title at 
Obedience Club’s April  

test in Palm Beach 
Gardens. Good Beagle! 

 
 
 

 



 

Volunteer Hours 

 



 
Volunteer Hour Recording: otcvolunteerhours@gmail.com 

 


